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September 19, 2024 

 
 Via Electronic Filing 
 
 The Honorable Robert Primus, Chairman 
 Surface Transportation Board 
 395 E Street SW 
 Washington, DC 20423 
 

The Honorable Karen Hedlund, Vice Chairman  
 Surface Transportation Board 
 395 E Street SW 
 Washington, DC 20423 

 
The Honorable Patrick Fuchs 

 Surface Transportation Board 
 395 E Street SW 
 Washington, DC 20423 
 
 The Honorable Michelle Schultz  
 Surface Transportation Board 
 395 E Street SW 
 Washington, DC 20423 
 

Re: Urgent Issues in Freight Rail Service – Railroad Reporting, STB Docket Ex Parte No. 770 
(Sub-No. 1) 

 
Dear Chairman Primus, Vice Chairman Hedlund, Members Fuchs and Schultz: 

I am writing today regarding the above referenced docket. During a recent review of 
the employment data submitted to the Surface Transportation Board in this Docket, Norfolk 
Southern Railway Company (Norfolk Southern) identified a data discrepancy arising from a 
recent software upgrade. This impacted the number of furloughs for the June 2024 report. 
Accordingly, today Norfolk Southern is resubmitting a corrected report, which is attached 
hereto.  
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Norfolk Southern will be pleased to answer any questions regarding the methodology 
used that the Board may have.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

 
/s/ Hanna M. Chouest 
 
Hanna M. Chouest  
 

Enclosures 




